
 

Ellington Primary School                                                                                               20.03.2020      

Dear Parents and Carers  

Update on Coronavirus (COVID-19) 

As you know, our school is now closed for the majority of our children until further notice. 

Thank you all for working with us by keeping your children at home to ensure that we are doing all 

that we can to avoid the spread of infection. 

This thank you includes parents whose work is critical to the Covid-19 response who are also 

keeping their children at home whenever they can. 

The small number of children who are attending school, which is now deemed to be a safe place for 

children and not an educational setting, should be delivered to and collected from the main entrance 

at 9.00am and 3.00pm and at 12.00 noon if they are attending for mornings only. 

Please see our website for activities that can be done at home with the children whilst school is 
closed and for updates with regard to the evolving situation in these unprecedented times. 
 
Once again, thank you for your continued support.  

I am sure that you will all also join me in thanking Mrs Patrick, Mrs Willcox, Mrs Strachan and Mrs 

Ashburner, who are all leaving us today, for the fantastic service that they have provided to the 

school over many years. 

Staff, children and  parents, some of whom benefitted from their support as children themselves, will 

be sad to see them leave. 

Yours sincerely 

Mr K Vardy 

Headteacher 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


